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Crest Ultrasonics is a global manufacturer of precision ultrasonic cleaning systems utilizing both aqueous and solvent based fluids.  We fully support regulatory control that insures clean air and a safe work environment.  Our corporate policy encourages our customers to use safe cleaning processes and avoid any cleaning chemistry that is listed as a HAP.

We are concerned that OTC is considering only airless/airtight equipment for any VOC solvents.  We consider this position to be too restrictive.  As an example, many or our customers use our small open top vapor degreasers (F-100, F-200, F-300 Models) featuring high frequency ultrasonics (58 kHz or above) for removing very small particles and organics from sensitive components.  These machines use HFC or HFE blended with trans-1,2-dichloroethylene.  Although trans-1,2-dichloroethylene is a VOC, these open top machines lose very little solvent to the atmosphere.  Our smallest machine typically uses 6 ounces per day.

A switch to an airtight/airless machine would result in a much higher machine cost on the order of seven times higher and the solvent savings would be very small. 

 Also, high frequency ultrasonics requires a thin wall tank to resonate sound.  Ultrasonics can be used in a vacuum machine but requires a thick walled push/pull transducer that is not available in frequencies higher that 40 kHz. Our open top degreasers offer frequencies in the range of 58 kHz to 470 kHz or higher.  High tech companies building sensitive electronic gear, disk drive components, medical device components, need this type of equipment.

Also there are other machine technologies that can contain VOC solvents without the use of vacuum.  For example, we have built processes that can use a non VOC vapor to inert the VOC solvent and prevent VOC vapor from making contact with air.

It is our opinion that if the airless/airtight specification for VOC solvents is adapted the following will happen:

1.  Customers will convert to higher toxicity chlorinated solvents if they buy airless systems.

2.  Customers will convert to aqueous cleaning that requires higher electricity cost and water consumption.

3.  Customers will move their operations out of the region resulting in job loss.

We recommend that OTC consider the continued use of open top degreasers for certain VOC's like  trans-1,2-dichloroethylene blended with HFC or HFE.  The VOC loss is small.  OTC could recommend a maximum per day consumption per machine.  This would simplify regulations, minimize equipment cost, and retain jobs in the region while still protecting the environment.
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